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House Zeros in on Workplace Violence in Health 

Care and Social Service Industries 

House Democrats have set their sights on workplace violence in health care and social service industries. 

According to congressional findings, the health care and social service industries suffer the highest rates 

of injuries caused by workplace violence. Health care and social service workers made up 69 percent of all 

workplace violence injuries in 2017 and were nearly five times as likely to suffer a workplace violence 

injury than workers overall. To address this problem, on Feb. 27, 2019, the House Subcommittee on 

Workforce Protections considered a bill mandating that the Occupational Safety and Health 

Administration (OSHA) implement workplace violence protections for health care and social service 

workers. 

The bill (titled the Workplace Violence Prevention for Health Care and Social Service Workers Act) 

requires that employers in these industries implement a workplace violence protection plan. At a 

minimum, the protection plan would have to apply OSHA’s 2015 Guidelines for Preventing Workplace 

Violence for Healthcare and Social Service Workers. Employers would also need to train their employees 

on workplace violence hazards. Moreover, employers would be required to maintain a log tracking violent 

incidents, provide an annual summary of logged violent incidents, and conduct an annual evaluation of 

protection plan effectiveness with the full involvement of employees. 

Passage of this legislation would mean major change for employers in these industries. To date, whether 

to consider workplace violence a hazard has been largely a discretionary issue for the employer to decide 

on a case-by-case basis. In contrast, this bill would require employers to directly monitor and prevent 

https://www.congress.gov/bill/115th-congress/house-bill/7141/text
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risks associated with workplace violence. Regardless of whether the law is passed, however, employers 

should seriously consider implementing these protective measures as, according to the same 

congressional findings, workplace violence in health care and social service sectors increased by 63 

percent between 2006 and 2016. In addition, California OSHA has already implemented identical 

regulations providing protection to health care workers. This demonstrates that the demand for 

protection is not going anywhere. In turn, the issue is not “if” employers would need to adhere to these 

workplace violence requirements, but “when.” To help minimize the risks associated with litigating 

workplace safety and health-related issues in the administrative, civil, and criminal context, Greenberg 

Traurig’s OSHA team proactively works with employers to establish and maintain a strong workplace 

safety and health culture within the business.  
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